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Shade Tree A’s Model A Club  

The	Shade	Tree	A’s	Model	A	Club	is	a	non-profit	organization	dedicated	to	
the	preservation	and	the	restoration	of	the	Model	A	Ford	automobile.	Shade	
Tree	A’s	annual	dues	are	only	$25.	Members	are	urged	to	join	the	Model	A	
Ford	Club	of	America	 (www.mafca.com)	and	the	Model	A	Restorer’s	Club	
(www.model-a-ford.org)	 to	 enjoy	 the	 benefits	 of	 these	 national	
organizations	 including	their	 respective	magazines:	The	Restorer	 (MAFCA)	
and	Model	A	News	 (MARC).	The	Shade	Tree	A’s	club	 is	also	a	member	of	
MAFFI,	the	Model	“A”	Ford	Foundation,	Inc.		

	 	

CONTACT	INFORMATION	 ABOUT	THIS	NEWSLETTER	
4424	Reynolds	Street	 ©	2022	Shade	Tree	A’s,	except	as	noted.	
Hephzibah	GA	30815-7909	 Please	contact	Robbie	Jones	at	Newsletter@ShadeTreeAs.org	
Website:	http://www.ShadeTreeAs.org	 concerning	reprinting	of	articles,	illustrations,	or	photos.	
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On	the	Front	Cover	
The	Shade	Tree	A's	participated	 in	the	Polish	N	Parts	
car	 show	 for	 International	 Model	 A	 Ford	 Day.	 John	
Buchannan	drove	his	1929	Tudor	Sedan	to	the	show.	
Photo	by	Darrell	Henderson.	Story	and	more	photos	
on	page	12.	
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OFF	THE	RUNNING	BOARD	
Jim	McPherson	-	President	

	
We	 had	 another	 outstanding	 program	 at	 our	
September	 meeting.	 Dan	 Perla	 presented	 the	
program	on	vacuum	windshield	wipers.	When	
was	 the	 last	 time	 you	 attended	 a	 program	
complete	with	patent	drawings	and	operational	
diagrams	and	a	 video	of	 an	operating	vacuum	
wiper?	In	celebration	of	International	Model	A	
Day	 several	 members	 drove	 their	 Model	 A.	
Some	drove	to,	or	attended	the	Polish	 'n	Parts	
Car	Show	and	some	just	drove	their	Model	A	on	
a	beautiful	summer	day.	
	
At	the	October	meeting	Andrew	Morse	and	Dan	
Perla	will	present	the	program	on	THE	Hershey	
Experience.	 Dan	 will	 be	 able	 to	 compare	
Hershey	2022	 to	past	Hershey	meets.	We	will	
have	 a	 Tech	 Session	 on	 Saturday	 October	 22	
(rain	 date	 October	 29).	 We	 will	 be	 having	 a	
Swap	 Meet	 at	 Andrew	 Morse's	 shop	 (1818	
Augusta	Rd.	Dearing)	from	8AM	to	2PM.	This	is	
your	chance	 to	sell	parts	you	bought	 to	repair	
your	Model	 A	 and	 didn't	 use,	 or	maybe	 some	
parts	 that	 came	with	 your	Model	A	when	 you	
bought	 it.	 Other	 members	 might	 need	 those	
parts	to	repair	their	Model	A.	So	join	us	for	a	day	
of	 fellowship	and	Model	A's.	For	 lunch	we	will	
be	having	hamburgers	and	hot	dogs.	
	
We	are	approaching	the	end	of	the	year	and	we	
have	several	items	on	our	Calendar.	That	means	
it	 is	time	for	dues.	Treasures	Stuart	Smith	will	
be	collecting	dues	($25)	at	the	meeting,	or	mail	
them	to	him	at	3535	West	Lake	Dr.,	Martinez,	GA	
30907-8931.	We	will	hold	our	annual	Christmas	
Party	 at	 Jack	 Shepard's.	 It	 will	 be	 catered	 by	
Wife	 Savers.	 The	 cost	will	 be	 $20	 per	 person.	
Dan	 Perla	 will	 be	 accepting	 your	 reservation	
and	 payment	 at	 the	 meeting	 or	 by	 mail	 (454	
Fulcher	 Dr.,	 Martinez,	 GA	 30907-8766).	
Nominations	 for	 the	Monroe	Wade	Award	are	
due.	See	the	details	in	this	Newsletter.	
	

	

MEETING	MINUTES	
September	12,	2022	
Richard’s	Garage 	

Respectfully	submitted:	Frank	Knapp	–	Secretary	
	
The	monthly	meeting	of	The	Shade	Tree	A’s	was	
held	 September	 12,	 2022	 in	 the	 clubhouse	
meeting	 room	 at	 Richard	 Dunevent’s	 garage.																															
President	Jim	McPherson	brought	the	meeting	to	
order	 promptly	 at	 7:00	 P.M.	 Twenty-seven	
members	were	in	attendance.		
	
Matt	Barrett	offered	our	“Joke	of	the	Month”.	
	
President:	
President	 Jim	welcomed	 all	members	 especially	
Tom	&	Kathy	Poole,	both	long	time	members.		
	
Vice	President:		
John	Neumar	had	nothing	to	report.	
	
Treasurer:	
Stuart	 Smith	 reported	 our	 Treasury	 remains	
unchanged.	A	motion	was	made	from	the	floor	to	
accept	 the	 Treasurer's	 Report.	 That	 motion	
received	a	second	and	was	passed	by	unanimous	
vote.		
																																																						
National	Director:	
Matt	 Barrett	 asked	 members	 to	 send	 him	 any	
interesting	information	concerning	STA	activities	
to	be	published	in	The	Restorer.	
																																																																																																																																																																																													
Newsletter	Editor:																																																																																																				
Robbie	Jones	was	not	in	attendance;	therefore,	no	
report	was	given.		
	
Show	&	Tell:														
Matt	 Barrett	 passed	 around	 an	 Eagle	 Safety	 Oil	
Can	made	of	solid	brass.	A	very	Interesting	item	
labeled	“Patent	Applied	For”.	
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MEETING	MINUTES	
Continued	

	
Tour	Director:																																																																																																			
In	 the	absence	of	Charlie	Weaver,	Andy	Morse	
reminded	 the	 group	 of	 the	 Polish	 N	 Parts	 car	
show	 to	 be	 held	 Saturday,	 September	 17th.	
Attendance	 to	 this	 event	 will	 also	 serve	 to	
qualify	 for	 International	 Model	 A	 Day	
participation	patches	which	will	be	passed	out	
at	that	event.	
	
Old	Business:																																																																																														
President	 Jim	 reported	 our	 “Breakfast	 Tour”	
held	August	27th	was	quite	a	success.	The	tour	
was	well	attended	and	all	enjoyed	shopping	at	
the	new	Northern	Tool	&	Equipment	outlet.	
.	
New	Business:	
President	Jim	announced	he	has	appointed	Pat	
Riley	to	be	our	Wayne	Ready	Memorial	Library	
custodian.	Pat	will	be	 reviewing	 the	books	we	
have	 on	 hand	 and	 ordering	 more	 recent	
publications	as	needed.	
	
Jim	 McPherson,	 Dan	 Perla	 and	 Darrel	
Henderson	will	 serve	as	our	2023	Nominating	
Committee.	Members	 are	urged	 to	 contact	 the	
Committee	 if	 interested	 in	 serving	 in	 any	
capacity.	
	
Stuart	Smith	will	 soon	be	 collecting	Club	dues	
for	 the	 year	 2023.	 Be	 on	 the	 look-out	 for	 a	
message	from	Stuart.	
	
The	Christmas	Party	has	been	set	for	Saturday,	
December	3rd.	Once	again	it	will	be	held	at	Jack	
Shepherd’s	excellent	facility.	Cost	will	be	$20.00	
per	person.	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	

	
	
	
Deborah	 Fuller	 announced	 her	 group	 of	
“historical	 volunteer	 ladies”	 will	 be	 holding	 a	
festival	 in	Willington,	 S.C.	 on	 Saturday,	 October	
1st.	Her	group	would	appreciate	having	Model	A’s	
present	if	anyone	plans	to	attend.	
	
Technical	Program:	
Dan	Perla’s	Power	Point	presentation	concerning	
Trico	Vacuum	Windshield	Wipers	was	enjoyed	by	
all.	Dan	covered	the	parts	and	operation	of	both	
versions	available	 for	 the	Model	A.	 	All	 info	and	
diagrams	were	obtained	from	the	original	patents	
and/or	 the	 Trico	 Wiper	 Manuel.	 Well	 done.	
Thanks	Dan!	
	
There	being	no	further	business,	the	meeting	was	
adjourned	 at	 7:55	P.M.	 after	which	 a	 refreshing	
array	 of	 ice-cream,	 cake	 and	 soft	 drinks	 were	
provided	by	Darrell	&	Sybil	Henderson,	Richard	
Dunevent	 and	 “yours	 truly”.	 Special	 thanks	 to	
Sybil	for	her	“homemade”	confections.	Delicious!	
	

 	

MONTHLY	MEETING	TIME	&	LOCATION	
Meetings	are	held	on	the	second	Monday	of	each	
month	 at	 Richard	 Dunevent’s	 garage,	 4338	
Owens	Road,	Evans,	Georgia.	Meetings	begin	at	
7:00	PM	and	are	followed	by	refreshments.		
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CLUB	CALENDAR	

 

Shade	Tree	A's	Events	
October	
10	 Shade	Tree	A’s	Meeting,	7:00	PM,	Richard’s	garage	(Technical	Program	-	The	Hershey	

Experience,	presented	by	Andrew	Morse	and	Dan	Perla)	
22					 Saturday	Technical	Session	-	Shade	Tree	A's	Club	Swap	Meet,	8:00	AM	to	2:00	PM,	at	

Andrew	Morse's	shop,	1818	Augusta	Hwy	(Hwy.	278),	Dearing,	GA.	Lunch	will	be	served.	
Rain	date	October	29.	

November	
14	 Shade	Tree	A’s	Meeting,	7:00	PM,	Richard’s	garage	(Technical	Program	-	The	Model	AA	

Truck	Collection	of	Steve	Teal,	presented	by	Steve	Teal))	
December	
3	 Shade	Tree	A’s	Christmas	Party	at	Jack	Shepard's,	catered	by	Wife	Saver,	Dan	Perla	is	

accepting	reservations	and	$20	payment	per	person	at	the	Club	meeting	or	by	mail	(454	
Fulcher	Dr.,	Martinez,	GA	30907-8766).	

	
Every	Wednesday	at	11:30	
Join	the	Shade	Tree	A's	for	lunch	at	Cicis	Pizza	on	Wheeler	Road	

	
TBA	-	To	Be	Announced	

Other	Events	of	Interest	
October	
3-7	 AACA	Eastern	Fall	National,	Hershey,	PA	(note	the	schedule	change	for	this	year	-	

Monday	through	Friday)	
December	
5-8	 2022	Model	A	Ford	Club	of	America	National	Awards	Banquet,	Golden,	CO	
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Shade	Tree	A’s	Member	
News	

•	 Richard	Dunevent	is	at	home	recovering	
from	a	recent	illness	

•	 Betty	Wade	is	recovering	from	recent	
surgery	

•	 Please	remember	the	family	of	Walker	
Mobley,	long	time	member	of	the	Shade	
Tree	A's,	who	passed	away	September	8,	
2022	

	
	
	
	
	
Send	items	for	Shade	Tree	A’s	Member	News	to:	

newsletter@ShadeTreeAs.org	
	

 
 
 
	 	

Refreshment	
Schedule	

	
	
	
	
October	
Charlie	Weaver	Sr.	and	Charlie	
Weaver	Jr.	
November	
Kenny	Adkins,	Darren	Riley	
December	
No	Refreshments	-	Christmas	Party	

October	
Birthdays	

	
2	 Leslie	Holley	
3	 Shelby	Deitz	
5	 Anne	Neely	Beck	
6	 Rita	Spencer	
7	 Syble	Henserson	
8	 Suzanne	Gordon	
8	 Jim	McPherson	
14	 Andrew	Morse	
17	 Leta	Jones	
25	 Sheila	Wilson	
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In	Memory	of	Walker	Mobley	
	
The	Shade	Tree	A's	lost	a	long-time	member,	Walker	Mobley,	on	September	8,	2022.	Although	Walker	
did	not	currently	own	a	Model	A,	he	enjoyed	being	around	our	special	cars	and	will	be	greatly	missed.	
The	following	is	his	obituary	as	published	in	the	Augusta	Chronicle:	
	
	
	

Entered	into	to	rest	on	Thursday,	September	8,	2022,	Mr.	G	Walker	Mobley,	Jr.,	82,	son	of	
the	late	Annie	Laurie	Mobley	and	loving	husband	of	42	years	to	Margaret	Ann	Mobley.		
Walker	was	a	lifelong	resident	of	Augusta,	GA.	He	graduated	from	the	University	of	Georgia	
and	was	a	mechanical	engineer	at	Kimberly	Clark	for	many	years.	Walker	enjoyed	rebuilding	
motorcycles	 and	 cars.	 He	 took	 great	 pleasure	 in	 refurbishing	 bicycles	 for	 Augusta	 Urban	
Ministries.	He	was	a	loving	husband,	father	and	grandfather.		
	
Family	members	 in	addition	to	his	wife	 include	his	sons:	Walker	Mobley	and	John	Mobley	
(Jennifer);	 grandchildren:	 Kian	Mobley	 and	 Dax	Mobley;	 brother-in-law:	 Jay	 Harper	 (Pat);	
sister	in	law:	Meme	Asserson;	and	cousin:	Sara	Lee	Harwell.		
	
The	 graveside	 service	 will	 be	 held	
Tuesday,	 September	 13,	 2022,	 at	 11:00	
am	at	Westover	Memorial	Park	with	Rev.	
Roy	McVeigh	officiating.		
	
Memorial	contributions	may	be	made	to	
Trinity	 on	 the	 Hill	 Methodist	 Church	
Music	 Ministry,	 1330	 Monte	 Sano	
Avenue,	Augusta,	GA	30904.		

	
	
	

	 	

G. Walker Mobley, Jr.G. Walker Mobley, Jr.
ObituaryObituary Send FlowersSend Flowers

Entered into to rest on Thursday, September 8, 2022, Mr. G Walker Mobley, Jr., 82,
son of the late Annie Laurie Mobley and loving husband of 42 years to Margaret Ann
Mobley.

Walker was a lifelong resident of Augusta, GA. He graduated from the University of
Georgia and was a mechanical engineer at Kimberly Clark for many years. Walker
enjoyed rebuilding motorcycles and cars. He took great pleasure in refurbishing
bicycles for Augusta Urban Ministries. He was a loving husband, father and
grandfather.

Family members in addition to his wife include his sons: Walker Mobley and John
Mobley (Jennifer); grandchildren: Kian Mobley and Dax Mobley; brother-in-law: Jay
Harper (Pat); sister in law: Meme Asserson; and cousin: Sara Lee Harwell.

The graveside service will be held Tuesday, September 13, 2022, at 11:00 am at
Westover Memorial Park with Rev. Roy McVeigh officiating.

Memorial contributions may be made to Trinity on the Hill Methodist Church Music
Ministry, 1330 Monte Sano Avenue, Augusta, GA 30904.

Thomas Poteet & Son Funeral Directors, 214 Davis Rd., Augusta, GA 30907 (706)
364-8484. Please sign the guestbook at www.thomaspoteet.com

Posted online on September 11, 2022
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ANNOUNCEMENTS	
	2022	Monroe	Wade	Award	Nominations	

	
It's	that	time	of	year	for	the	members	of	the	Shade	Tree	A's	to	make	their	nominations	for	the	Monroe	
Wade	Award.	The	Monroe	Wade	Award	honors	a	current	Shade	Tree	A’s	member	who	promotes	and	
encourages	the	furtherance	of	the	Model	A	hobby.	The	member	can	have	accomplished	this	in	any	of	
the	ways	listed	below:		
	
• A	Club	member	who	goes	out	of	his	or	

her	way	 to	help	other	members	 repair	
or	maintain	their	Model	A’s.	 	

• A	Club	member	who:	 	
 a.	Writes	 an	 outstanding	 article	 for	

the	 Shade	 Tree	 A’s	 Newsletter	
regarding	repair	and	restoration,	or	
who	brings	to	light	new	information	
about	the	Model	A.	 	

 b.	Presents	an	outstanding	program	
regarding	repair	and	restoration	or	
who	 provides	 new	 information	
about	the	Model	A	at	a	Club	meeting.	
 	

• A	Club	member	who	 shows	dedication	
to	the	Model	A	hobby	and	to	the	Club	by:	
 	
 a.	 Driving	 his	 or	 her	Model	 A	 on	 a	

substantial	 number	 of	 Club	 tours	
and	events.	 	

 b.	Driving	his	or	her	Model	A	great	
distances,	 demonstrating	 that	 the	
Model	A	is	not	only	fun	but	a	worthy	
means	of	transportation.	 	

 c.	Is	an	outstanding	representative	of	
the	Shade	Tree	A’s	at	national	meets	
and	 tours	 or	 local	 community	
events,	thus	serving	as	a	Shade	Tree	
A’s	club	ambassador.	 	

	
	 	

Monroe	Wade	and	the		
Shade	Tree	A’s	

	

New	 members	 might	 wonder	 who	 Monroe	 Wade	 was.	
Monroe	was	a	man	who	loved	Model	A’s	and	who	loved	the	
Shade	Tree	A’s	Club!	A	man	you	could	ALWAYS	depend	on	
to	help	a	fellow	member	regardless	of	the	time	or	weather.	
Monroe	worked	hard	for	the	Club	and	you	could	usually	find	
him	leading	a	tour	or	carrying	in	refreshments	or	door	prizes	
that	he	had	talked	some	local	business	into	donating.	
	
After	restoring	a	1930		
Tudor	that	had	belonged		
to	his	Mother,	Monroe	
went	on	to	restore	a		
number	of	other	A’s.		
All	of	them	were	award-	
winning	cars!	
	
After	his	death	in	2003,	
his	wife	Betty	and	his		
daughters,	Deborah	and		
Joyce,	have	continued	to		
be	active	in	the	Club	and		
to	drive	Monroe’s	beloved		
cars.		
	
Monroe	was	a	great	friend	and	we	miss	his	enthusiasm	and	
his	ability	to	make	a	Model	A	purr	like	a	contented	kitten.	
	
The	annual	award	is	our	way	of	remembering	Monroe	and	
we	are	delighted	 to	have	Betty	 and	 the	Wade	 family	 to	be	
active	in	the	Club.	
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2022	Monroe	Wade	Award	Nominations	
	
Club	members	may	nominate	any	member	in	good	standing	by	submitting	the	member’s	name	and	
a	short	paragraph	with	their	reasons	for	nominating	the	member.	The	winner	will	be	announced	
at	the	annual	Christmas	party.	The	award	winner’s	name	will	be	added	to	a	permanent	plaque	located	
at	the	Club’s	meeting	place	and	a	second	plaque	will	be	given	to	the	winner.		
	
The	winner	will	be	chosen	by	a	committee	that	includes	Betty	Wade,	Monroe’s	wife.	You	may	give	your	
nomination	to	one	of	the	committee	members	listed	below.	All	nominations	must	be	received	not	later	
than	the	November	meeting	(November	14,	2022)	to	be	considered	
	

Don	Turley	(Chairman)	706-589-0738	
donturley@knology.net	
	
Andrew	Morse	706-834-2342	
4morses@comcast.net	
	
Stuart	Smith	706-825-9441	
stuartsmith3535@yahoo.com	
	
Betty	Wade	706-830-0059	
bettywade@comcast.net	

	
Please	 take	 time	 to	 seriously	 consider	 nominating	 one	 of	 our	 outstanding	members	 for	 this	 year's	
Award.		
	 	

 
Page 10   Script       News July, 2022 

 
 

Jerry Kenel 
A Script “A” 
member for over 
50 years, passed 
away  Saturday, 
June 4, 2022 at 
Brian’s House in 
Essexville under 
hospice care. Age 
84 years. Jerry was born January 13, 1938 
in Arthur to Anton and Lucille Kenel the 
youngest of seven. 
Jerry enjoyed working with sheet metal 
(copper) and building and working on old 
cars, especially his Model A speedsters. 
Surviving are his wife, Beverly; two sons 
David (Margaret) and Christopher Kenel; 
seven grandchildren, nieces, nephews and 
many friends. 
A memorial visitation was held on Friday, 
June 10th at Kendall Funeral Home, St. 
Charles. Memorials may be made to Brian’s 
House Hospice, P.O. Box 1201, Bay City, 
MI 48706. 
Cards may be sent to David Kenel, 4485 
Lone Rd., Freeland, MI 48623. 

 

Gauges for All Model A’s! 
Wish you have oil and temperature gauges in 
your Model A? So did brand new Ford owners 
apparently. Non-Ford options were around from 
the very beginning! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

(From a 1931 Western Auto catalog) 
    - Northwest Missouri A’s 

Tiny Tip:  
Light Switch 
Does your light switch do the hu-
la when the steering wheel is 
turned? The correct repair may 
involve a new lower switch box, a 
fraction shorter horn tube, etc. 
But for those who travel tourist 
class, here’s a no cost invisible re-
pair.  

Remove the horn tube, cut a gas-
ket from a thin piece of felt, flan-
nel or velvet to fit over the tube 
hole shiny spot on the steering 
wheel. Replace the horn tube. 
The cloth gasket stops the wiggle. 

From Tiny Tips for Your Model A 
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September 2022 
 

 
 
 
 

 
    I would like to call your attention to the upcoming MAFCA Election of officers for 
2023. The candidates have been approved by the board, their Biographical material has been 
submitted and you will see it the next Restorer. Your ballots will be arriving soon. Included 
in the mailing you will find your membership renewal forms. I would like to encourage you 
to study the candidates’ qualifications and VOTE for the five who you feel will represent 
you best. I urge you vote as soon as you receive the ballots and renew your membership 
promptly. By sending in your ballots and renewal form, you will help our office staff to get 
the membership renewal process done efficiently.  

 
As we enter the month of September, there are many Fun events ahead. I am looking 

forward to attending Model A Days at the Model A Ford Foundation Museum in Hickory 
Corners, Michigan. This year’s dates are September 16th and 17th. The swap-meet promises 
to hold many treasures, several seminars will teach and inform us, and a few surprises are 
instore. I am planning to spend time at our MAFCA Information booth where we will have 
some of our new products for sale. Later in the day, will be the annual induction ceremony 
for the Model A Ford Hall of Fame.  

 
A few short weeks later, October 3rd through 7th, will be the Hershey Fall Meet. We 

will have our usual tent there with seminars, sale items and fun. I would like to invite you to 
stop by and see our display and meet Sandra, our business manager and several of our 
Board members.  
 
 The Chapters of MAFCA are where the Rubber Meets the Road. These club meetings 
are where friendships are developed, it has been fun to visit many meetings this year.  I have 
enjoyed seeing clubs conduct their business, present programs, hold raffles for Model A 
items, and enjoy refreshments. The bottom-line regarding club meetings it to make them a 
fun activity that your members want to attend.  One club provided name tags so when 
someone new attended, they were self-introduced.  It has been rewarding to watch MAFCA 
Grow this year.  
 
 As always, I am happy to help you. Please feel free to send me an email at 
president@mafca.com.  
Happy Motoring, Jay McCord 
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RECENT	EVENTS	
	International	Model	A	Ford	Day	Tour		

Story	by	Jim	McPherson	
Photos	by	Matt	Barrett	and	Darrell	Henderson	

	
International	Model	A	Day	was	established	to	honor	Henry	Ford's	dedication	of	a	new	Ford	factory	in	
England	and	his	subsequent	tour	of	factories	in	Europe.	It	is	a	day	in	which	Model	A	owners	are	asked	
to	drive	their	Model	A.	What	is	important	is	not	the	destination,	but	the	fact	that	you	drove	your	Model	
A.	 The	 Shade	 Tree	 A's	 had	 several	 members	 drive	 their	 Model	 A	 on	 Saturday	 September	 17th	 in	
recognition	of	International	Model	A	Ford	Day.	Darrell	and	Syble	Henderson	in	their	1930	Tudor	Sedan,	
John	Buchannan	in	his	1929	Tudor	Sedan	and	Dan	Perla	in	his	1931	SW	Cabriolet	drove	their	Model	A's	
and	participated	in	the	Polish	N	Parts	Car	Show	at	the	James	Brown	Arena.	Charlie	Weaver	Sr.	drove	his	
1931	SW	Town	Sedan,	Matt	Barrett	drove	his	1930	Tudor	Sedan,	Craig	and	Theresa	McMullin	drove	
their	1930	Fordor	Sedan,	and	Eric	Shogren	drove	his	1928	Special	Coupe.	All	received	an	International	
Model	A	Ford	Day	patch	for	their	efforts.			
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MODEL	A	ERA	FASHION	AND	STYLE	
	
		 	

Bouquets on Bonnets www.mafca.com  July 2022 

Bouquets on Bonnets 
By Sherry Winkinhofer, Northwest Missouri Model A Ford Club 

The hats and bonnets worn in the Model A era came in a myriad of shapes, colors, and designs.  These 
colorful hats could be decorated with ribbons, beads, pins, feathers, and more!  A favorite decorative 
element often used were flowers or other floral and nature-based designs. Hats with flower trimmings 
were available in all major catalogs as well as stores and millinery shops.  
Read the full article on the MAFCA Website at http://www.mafca.com/ef_articles.html and learn how 
hats and flowers complimented each other during the Model A years!  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Below are some “New-Old-Stock” (NOS) flower 
trimmings from an era Millinery supply.  

  

Sears Roebuck and Co  
Fall and Winter 1928-29  

Organdy and rayon taffeta 

The Robert Simpson 
Catalog Fall and Winter 

1928-29  

Velvet orchid 

National Bellas Hess 
Co 

Spring and Summer 
1931 

plush flowers 

National Bellas Hess Co 
Spring and Summer 

1931  

Velvet flowers 

Sears Roebuck and Co Fall and 
Winter 1928-29  

sheer organdy and rayon plush 

Robert Simpson catalog Fall and Winter 1928-

Picture from collecDon of PaE Jones 

Catalogs such as Sears and Montgomery 
Wards sold separate flowers and floral 
collections that could be used freshen up 
old hats or add to new hats and garments. 
It seems odd that most of time these 
catalogs showed them in black and white, 
but just a few color ads are to be found to 
help demonstrate the vivid colors that 
                                were available.  

The Robert Simpson Co  

Fall and Winter 1928‐29  

Plush blossoms with 

tinsel stitching 

National Bellas Hess Co Inc 

Spring and Summer 1931 

Appliqued plush flowers 

Sears, Roebuck and Co 

Spring and Summer 1928 

Handmade fabric flowers 
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JUST	FOR	FUN	

Model ‘A’ Crossword Puzzle 

Answers	on	the	next	page	
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THE	SHADE	TREE	A’S	–	THIRTY	YEARS	AGO		
	

	
The	1985-2005	Shade	Tree	A’s	Newsletters	are	now	available	on	the	
Shade	Tree	A’s	website.		They	can	be	accessed	via	the	same	“button"	
as	the	other	Newsletters,	but	they	are	password	protected.	The	same	
password	used	 to	access	 the	member	 roster	 is	used	 to	access	 the	
Newsletters.	Thank	you	Dan	Perla	for	scanning	these	and	posting	on	
the	website.	
	
	

The	October	1992	 issue	of	 the	Shade	Tree	A's	Newsletter	 included	an	article	originally	published	 in	
Volume	 1,	 Issue	 1	 of	 the	 Model	 A	 Inquirer	 about	 Frankie	 Dunevent.	 An	 article	 describing	 a	 bad	
experience	ordering	from	a	Model	A	parts	vendor	reminds	us	to	be	careful	when	ordering	from	not	so	
well	known	vendors.	The	Newsletter	also	included	a	long	article	on	Sunday	drivers	in	pre-1905	cars.		
	
	
	

SHADE TREE

A3
OCTOBER L987

VOLUME 1987 - 10

4

Vol 1, Issue 1
is smut and 1ie filled scandle rag is a brand

nerv feature of our newsletter

WIFE, TOTALLY FET)
UP WITH HUBBY'S
CAR HOBBY RUNS
OFF WITH ALIEN

FROM OUTER
SPACE.

"I've had it up to here! Model A
parts are ever)rwhere" quotes Frankie
Dunevent, pointing to the roof line of
Richard's Garage, as she strolls off
with outerspace aiien "Mr. Tablecloth"
(see HOT photo-scoop), the Martian
from Marta. Marta is a planet found in
the outer belt of the Gaiaxy Andromeda
(M31), There are no ModelA's on
Marta. There are no cars on Marta, the
beings of the planet transport them-
selves about by "beaming" about on
laser beams of light that cris-cross
their planet. \[i]rat is really sad, that
some time next month when Richard
finally instalis Roger's engine in that
28' pickup for the LAST time and
heads up to the house; he will find
nothing more than just a laser-tractor
beam pointing off to another gala>gz
(M31). He'i1 sigh, and then probably

ALL hTEWI!

SIZZLING HOT CANDID SNAP SHOT OF FRANKIE
WITH ALIEN "MR, TABLECLOTH'

borrow those famor-rs rvords of Frank
Knapp, "Gee, I'm sure goin' to miss her"

Altholrgh there are no cars on
Marta, aliens have been coming to this
planet regulariy to steel Model A's.
They Bar-B-Que the cars! There is at
least one "alien" who shows up at
Hershey every year. He appears differ-
ent than Mr. Tab1ecloth, this alien
wears a 29' headlight bucket on head
and plays a boombox accordion. By the
way, Marta's national anthem is
"There's a tear in my beer over you".

Richard, don't worry, Frankie will be
back, she will not iike their Bar-B-Que.

7*
...

The follo*'ing article

By Sue Arnold

was submitted bY Monroe Wade.

The Sunda\r drivers
are classics at
the Brighton Run

One day euery autttmn, to the delight of all,
the highway from London to the sea is reclaimed

by a cacophonous procession of pre-1905 cars

It is 7 o'clock in the morning on the first Sunday in
November and, would you believe, there's already a

traffic jam at Hyde Park Corner in London. Reed
Martin from Cabin John, Maryland, not only believes
it-he's part of it. Perched aloft behind the steering
tiller of his black-and-red 1900 Knox three-wheeler, a
Iong woolen scarf wound around his neck against the
chill wind, an expression of deep concentration on his
face, he is one of 380 drivers taking part in the annual
London-to-Brighton Veteran Car Run beloved, nay
idolized, by antique-car enthusiasts the world over.
Despite the large number of foreign entries every year,
from Sydney to Stockholm to San Francisco, the
Brighton Run, as this unique event is affectionately
referred to by participants, is as English as Yorkshire
pudding. And since the release of the film Geneaieae,
set on the Brighton road in the early 1950s, the Run has
become as much a Part of the English social calendar
as Wimbledon, the Derby and Guy Fawkes Day.

Regardless of the weather, every November two
million spectators line the 57'mile route from the capi-
tal to the coast to watch the old masterpieces rattle by.
"Veteran cars," the program calls them, but to the
untutored eye some of these extraordinary vehicles
look more like motorized baby carriages, steam-driven
lawn mowers or even sewing machines on wheels.
Every road converging on the Serpentine Road in
Hyde Park,'whence the Run begins, is chockablock
with ancient driving machines-Darracqs, Panhard-
Levassors, De Dion Boutons, Milwaukee Steamers,

Awaiting the start of the Run at Hyde Park, a driver
in Edwardian dress leans on a 1903 two'cylinder Brown.

Lanchesters, Napiers, Vulcans, Minervas. They're all
here, names that conjure up images of a golden age
when ladies wore veils, gentlemen took snuff, and cars
were as individual as the people who drove them and
not just lumps of pressed steel off a production line. To
qualify for a place in the Brighton Run, a car must be
pre-1905. The oldest entry-possibly the oldest run-
ning car in the world-is the 1884 De Dion Bouton et
Tiepardoux once owned by the Marquis de Dion. It
runs on coal and carries enough fuel to go 35 miles, but
needs 45 gallons of water every 20 miles.

The Run doesn't start till 8 a.u., but already some of
the cars have broken down. A yellow 1902 Wolseley is

being pushed down Constitution Hill alongside Buck-
ingham Palace by two men in frock coats and top hats.
Farther on, in the middle of Park Lane, three pairs of
trousered legs are protruding from beneath the chassis
of an 1898 Delahaye, steaming quietly from both ends.

This is Reed Martin's second crack at the Run' In
1988, instead of his wife, Barbara, sitting beside him in

 
Model ‘A’ Crossword Puzzle Answer Key 

Answers	to	the	Model	'A'	Crossword	Puzzle	
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TECHNICAL	TOPICS	
		

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

Model	A	Sales	Booklet	
Story	and	photo	by	Jim	McPherson	

	
This	is	an	original	Salesman	Order	Book	for	the	Model	
A	Ford,	showing	the	inside	cover	and	order	form.	The	
cover	is	too	worn	to	copy,	but	it	says	Fordex,	Salesman	
Order	 Book.	 This	 company	 provided	 many	 specialty	
forms	in	books	like	this	one	for	Ford	Motor	Company	
and	 their	 dealers,	 including	 a	 data	 book,	 3	Day	 Sales	
Report,	20	Day	Sales	Report,	and	a	10	Day	Color	Report	
(reporting	the	color	of	the	car	sold).	 	

Jim’s Tech Tips 
“Grease Fitting Added to 7-tooth Steering Gear” 

 
The Ford Service Bulletin from September, 1928, has a brief mention of adding a grease 
fitting to the sector shaft housing of the 7-tooth steering gear.  Today’s Tech Tip is a 
reprint of that little article from that bulletin. 
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TECHNICAL	TOPICS	
	Smith	Model	A	Motor	Compressor	

	
The	Hagerty	Insurance	Company	recently	published	a	nice	article	on	air	compressors	manufactured	
from	Model	A	Ford	engines	by	the	Gordon	Smith	&	Company	Inc.	The	article	includes	plenty	of	pictures	
of	various	compressors	in	use	and	figures	from	Gordon	Smith's	patent	application.	The	full	article	can	
be	viewed	at	the	following	web	address:	
	

https://www.hagerty.com/media/automotive-history/when-america-reinvented-a-ford-to-get-
stuff-
done/?utm_source=SFMC&utm_medium=email&utm_content=MED_UN_NA_EML_UN_DailyDrive
r_Tuesday&hashed_email=0766af19ccff88eae0fa45775ff00685125c9d8cf4e2030b893a6808c5330
a03	

	
			 	

Hagerty. Let's drive together.

     

© 1996—2021 The Hagerty Group, LLC.    
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Bruce ClaremontBruce Claremont

Great story and history lesson. Thanks.

Leave a Reply

Your email address will not be published. Required fields are marked *

Comment *

Name * Email *

 Save my name, email, and website in this browser for the next time I comment. Post Comment

A STORY ABOUT

 

Webber has owned the same Model A for almost 59 years; the story began when

he was just 23, recently married and in need of transportation to work. He picked

up a Smith compressor as footnote to his Model A hobby, but he wasn’t hooked

until he saw an advertisement for the club in a magazine. He sent in his $10 dues,

telling fellow hobbyists that he lived not even a mile from Smith’s original

factory. More important, he said, he knew employees who once staffed it.

Since beginning his own compressor restoration in 2014, Webber has unearthed a

veritable gold mine of period photographs, advertisements, brochures, and repair

manuals, even spoken with second- and third-generation Smith family. One of his

most fulfilling achievements, though, was solving the mystery of an oddball

compressor he picked up in 2014.

Webber had seen a lot of Smith units, but this one didn’t look right—it was not

quite identical to factory units, and too well-built to be a homemade affair. Poring

over old Smith ads, he stumbled upon a 50th-anniversary spread showing a

compressor parked on the grounds of the Parthenon replica in Nashville,

Tennessee. It was an exact match to the machine he now owned.

Curiosity became determination. After two years, Webber discovered that Gordon

Smith had in 1933 authorized a Nashville-based company as his first distributor.

Founded in 1929, John Peterson’s Peterson Auto Machine Company used

conversion kits sold by Smith in order to convert a slightly different vintage of

Model A—the 1930–31 model, not the factory-favored ’28 or ’29. Smith and

John Peterson, Webber says, were like-minded, World War I-era machinists.

In a happy coincidence, the paint is flaking off the compressor in Katherine and

Todd Brewer’s garage. Beneath the top layer of red, flashes of yellow are

emerging—the machine’s original color, and the standard shade for every

compressor the Peterson Machine Company built from Smith parts.

Brewer, Webber, and the Smith community believe only about a thousand Model

As were converted by the Nashville firm. (“There’s no more than ten we’ve

found,” Webber says.) Peterson only sold its compressors until about 1968, when

Smith discontinued the conversion kits. “Holy grail” compressors are in the eye

of the beholder, but the Peterson builds appeal to Webber for reasons beyond

rarity—he just likes their story.

 

***

David G. Miller, Peekskill, New York: “At the present time we are using it to run

two light pavement breakers removing ice from the Village streets.”

Wener Tank Company, Breckenridge, Texas: “We can use this machine for

operating riveting and caulking hammers and air driven turbines for flue

cleaning and have very satisfactory service, in fact, considerably beyond our

expectations.”

Schmitt & Son., Inc., Milwaukee, Wisconsin: “We have had occasion to use the

Smith Portable Compressor put out by your company. This compressor was used

by us to run a Chicago Pneumatic Hammer on concrete breaking jobs.”

Gwyn Thomas, Ontario, Canada: “I have tested the machine on actual rock

drilling and it works very well indeed.” 

Franklin Davis, Georgia: “I am using the compressor for pumping water in a

bathing pool. I run it about 20 hours a day. I change the oil in the motor every 36

hours and am using a good grade Pennsylvania SAE 40 oil. It is the best air

compressor I have ever seen.”

 

***

 

By the end of World War II, Model A Fords had become scarce. Production had

ceased in 1931, and the car’s longevity made it desirable even apart from the

repurpose potential. The Smith company did everything it could to collect the

remaining units: It bought new engines from Ford, advertised extensively

requesting junked cars with redeemable engines, even sent employees to scout

scrapyards.

The supply of Model A bodies and frames dwindled first. Gordon Smith and

Company continued conversions while contracting body-panel production to a

Nashville steel-stamping business. These “sheet metal” compressors mimicked

the previous “cowl” compressors. When Smith’s stock of Model A engines ran

dry, in 1953, the company looked around. Industrial inline-sixes from Chrysler

were used first, followed by everything from Ford 302s to Wisconsin V-4s and

John Deere diesels.

This was still a family business. Webber says that Smith’s older son, Tommy, was

a stock-car racer trained in engineering at Georgia Tech. “He was a rising star in

the company, and he died at age 29—but not before he got the new plant built,

the one that’s right up the hill from me, in 1960.”

Smith himself passed away in 1963. Leadership passed to Tommy’s younger

brother, Gilbert, but from there until the company shuttered, in 1993, we don’t

know much.

 

***

 

As we stroll toward the back of the Gilmore’s Ford building, past mannequins in

period garb, the group lingers around a flawless orange Smith. This one was

lovingly restored by Ken, with the support of the Model A Ford Foundation, then

donated for display. Ford also owns a Smith, but that machine is locked away and

can only be seen after paying a fee, if you even know to ask. (The Ehrenhofers

agree its custodian isn’t particularly nice, either.) The Motor Company obviously

sees the interesting parts of its legacy elsewhere.

With a quiet bit of pride, Ken and Katherine point out the extended frame, the air

tank, the nozzle for attaching tools. Ken lifts the hood. The Gilmore’s halls have

signs asking that you not touch exhibits, but the chatty museum guard in a corner

of the room says nothing.

The exam is derailed by talk of lunch. The group ambles outside, through the

rain, to the museum’s 1940s-themed Blue Moon Diner. With its chrome stools

and pies under glass, the restaurant feels like a jolt forward in time. Katherine

orders a Chicago dog, Todd a barbeque sandwich, Ron egg salad. Ron tells a

story about growing up north of Chicago, where he earned pocket money fixing

bicycles—“the rich kid’s Schwinn,” he says. He wanted a Model T ever since

spotting one in a field on his eighth-grade paper route.

Katherine and Todd smile, teasing him for eating slowly. The waitress loops back

around to pitch dessert. Outside the diner’s wide, low windows, the grey sky

seems to dissolve the assembled kitsch, the double-wide building newly cozy and

small, as if welcoming someone home.

Want more stories from our Great Reads project? Click 

***

Check out the  so you don’t miss a single story, or

better yet, bookmark us.

here.

Hagerty Media homepage

Ford Model A Great Reads
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September 22, 2022 at 9:50 am

ReplyReply

Dick Webber

Facebook/Smith Motor Compressor Club

Smith Motor Compressor Club

Smith Motor Compressor Club

Smith Motor Compressor Club

1 / 10

Smith Motor Compressor Club

Grace Houghton
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Member	Advertisements	
Deadline	for	submittal	–	20th	of	the	month	–	Send	submittals	to	newsletter@ShadeTreeAs.org	

	
FOR	SALE	
Larry	Brumfield	head.	Pictures	available.	Bought	several	years	ago	from	Larry	Brumfield.	Head	was	trued	

two	years	ago.	Came	as	a	5.2,	not	certain	after	leaving	the	machine	shop,	runs	good.	All	original	paper	
work,	$300	

Original	distributor	I	have	been	using	as	a	spare,	ready	to	drop	in.	$100	
Contact	Abbie	Prince	
	
	
Six-volt	 alternator,	 used.	Works	 great.	 $85	 [Price	 Reduced!]	 (I	 replaced	mine	 with	 one	 of	 the	 new	

alternators	that	looks	like	an	original	generator.)	
Restored	original	Stewart	Warner	horn.	Sounds	great!	$225	
Ford	script	Model	‘T’	tire	pump,	steel,	painted	black.	$80.	
Pair	of	very	rough	condition	1930-31	plain	front	fenders	(no	spare	tire	wells).	One	left,	one	right.	Will	

require	a	lot	of	work,	or	cut	them	up	to	use	as	patch	panels	to	repair	other	fenders.	$20	each	fender.	
	Contact	Don	Turley		706-589-0738	

	
	
	
	

Paid	Advertisements	
SHADE	TREE	A’S	NEWSLETTER	SPONSORS	

Our	thanks	to	the	following	sponsors!	Their	generosity	supports	this	Newsletter	and	the	
Shade	Tree	A's!	Please	remember	these	folks	when	you	need	a	service	they	offer.	And	

please,	tell	them	you	appreciate	their	support	of	our	Club!	 	
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